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Appendix B

King of the Lake COVID-19 Protocols

This document will outline how both tournaments can be run safely and still maintain the integrity of a
well-run fishing tournament for the participants.

The tournament dates are July 30-31 and September 10-11, 2021. Both dates will likely fall under Stage
3 of the re-opening plan, but the protocols will be in place planning for a safe event in stage 1.

- Registration will be done online.

- The captains meeting prior to the event will be done virtually.

- There will be no food or alcohol sales at the event.

- The weigh-in portion of the event will be done at H.H. Knoll Lakeview Park, an outdoor facility
with plenty of room for social and physical distancing.

- The Bandshell and the surrounding paved area will be determined the weigh-in area.

- All event staff and volunteers will be required to wear masks and hand sanitizer will be available
on-site.

- Participants will be required to wear masks when in the weigh-in area or at H.H. Knoll Lakeview
Park.

- Only one representative from each team will be permitted in the weigh-in area at each time.
They will transfer their cooler to the event staff for weigh-in and once it is returned to them,
they must leave the weigh-in area.

- A maximum of three team representatives will be permitted to wait outside the weigh-in area
for their cooler drop off at any given time.

- COVID-19 Protocols will be consulted with Niagara Region Public Health and best practices from
them will be put in place.

We believe we can safely run this tournament, as we safely ran tournaments last year. It is a way to
provide competition to the anglers who are craving it. H.H. Knoll Park is a great outdoor facility that will
allow for social distancing to be easily accomplished. The COVID-19 protocols will be communicated with
the participants prior to the event.

Thank you.

Yvan Charrois

President

King Of The Lake tournament series



